
 

  

 
Council 

 
Minutes of a meeting of the Council held at Great Hall, The Guildhall, St Giles Street, 
Northampton, NN1 1DE on Thursday 26 January 2023 at 6.00 pm. 
 
Present: 
Councillor Andre Gonzalez De Savage (Chair) 
Councillor John Shephard (Vice-Chair) 
Councillor Ann Addison 
Councillor Jamal Alwahabi 
Councillor Azizur Rahman 
Councillor Anthony S. Bagot-Webb 
Councillor Fiona Baker 
Councillor Dermot Bambridge 
Councillor Harry Barrett 
Councillor William Barter 
Councillor Sally Beardsworth 
Councillor Phil Bignell 
Councillor Lizzy Bowen 
Councillor Adam Brown 
Councillor Michael Brown 
Councillor Muna Cali 
Councillor Alan Chantler 
Councillor Pinder Chauhan 
Councillor Nazim Choudary 
Councillor Imran Ahmed Chowdhury BEM 
Councillor Paul Clark 
Councillor Stephen Clarke 
Councillor Fiona Cole 
Councillor Raymond Connolly 
Councillor Karen Cooper 
Councillor Janice Duffy 
Councillor Paul Dyball 
Councillor Terrie Eales 
Councillor Alison Eastwood 
Councillor Penelope Flavell 
Councillor Jo Gilford 
Councillor Terry Gilford 
Councillor Matt Golby 
Councillor Andrew Grant 
Councillor Mike Hallam 
Councillor Enam Haque 
Councillor Lauryn Harrington-Carter 
Councillor Cheryl Hawes 
Councillor Rosie Herring 
Councillor Stephen Hibbert 
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Councillor James Hill 
Councillor Nigel Hinch 
Councillor Keith Holland-Delamere 
Councillor Mark Hughes 
Councillor Cecile Irving-Swift 
Councillor David James 
Councillor Koulla Jolley 
Councillor Paul Joyce 
Councillor Andrew Kilbride 
Councillor Phil Larratt 
Councillor Daniel Lister 
Councillor Greg Lunn 
Councillor Peter Matten 
Councillor Ian McCord 
Councillor Dennis Meredith 
Councillor Charles Morton 
Councillor Jonathan Nunn 
Councillor Kevin Parker 
Councillor Suresh Patel 
Councillor Ken Pritchard 
Councillor Bob Purser 
Councillor Wendy Randall 
Councillor Jake Roberts 
Councillor Sam Rumens 
Councillor Brian Sargeant 
Councillor Sue Sharps 
Councillor David Smith 
Councillor Zoe Smith 
Councillor Richard Solesbury-Timms 
Councillor Laura Stevenson 
Councillor Danielle Stone 
Councillor Winston Strachan 
Councillor Walter Tarasiewicz 
Councillor Mike Warren 
 
Apologies for Absence: 
Councillor Rufia Ashraf 
Councillor Rebecca Breese 
Councillor Maggie Clubley 
Councillor Daniel Cribbin 
Councillor Julie Davenport 
Councillor Gareth Eales 
Councillor Louisa Fowler 
Councillor Rupert Frost 
Councillor Jonathan Harris 
Councillor Rosie Humphreys 
Councillor Anna King 
Councillor Malcolm Longley 
Councillor Charles Manners 
Councillor Colin Morgan 
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Councillor Emma Roberts 
Councillor Cathrine Russell 
Councillor Lisa Samiotis 
Councillor Nick Sturges-Alex 
 
Officers: 
Stuart Lackenby (Deputy Chief Executive and Executive Director of People Services) 
Cath Whitehead (Director of Legal & Democratic and Monitoring Officer) 
Paul Hanson (Head of Democratic and Elections) 
Tracy Tiff (Deputy Democratic Services Manager) 
Ed Bostock (Democratic Services Officer) 
 
Also present: 
Rev. Dr. Ted Hale – Pastor Emeritus: Abbey Centre Baptist Church 
 

82. Declarations of Interest  
 
None advised. 
 

83. Minutes of Council  
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd November 2022 were agreed and signed by 
the Chairman. 
 

84. Chair's Announcements  
 
The Chairman advised of the sad passing of a number of former members of the 
predecessor authorities. 
  
Former South Northamptonshire Councillor David Aaronson passed away recently. 
David served on South Northamptonshire Council for many years, serving the 
Deanshanger ward for Labour. At one time he was the only Labour representative on 
the Council. He served as Chairman of the Council and was held in high regard by 
everyone. 
  
Former South Northamptonshire Councillor David Brookhouse also passed away 
recently. David served as the member for Helmdon and was Chairman of the Council 
in its early years. He also held the position of Chairman of the Housing Committee. 
  
Councillor Randall passed on her condolences to the friends and family of former 
Councillor Aaronson. She commented that he worked tirelessly for his residents and 
was thought of well by all those who knew him. 
  
The Chairman led Council in a minute’s applause for former Councillors Aaronson 
and Brookhouse. 
  
Councillor Meredith advised that former Mayoress Hargreaves recently passed away 
and that funeral would be taking place on 8th February; all that knew her were invited 
to attend. 
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85. West Northamptonshire Pay Policy Statement  
 
Councillor Hallam presented the report which was produced in accordance with the 
requirements of Section 38(1) of the Localism Act 2011. The Local Authority was 
required to update it annually and it sets out pay for the directly employed workforce 
(excluding schools). 
  
Councillor Nunn seconded the report. 
  
Members made the following comments: 

       The Labour Group would be supporting the item but there should be a push to 
become a Living Wage employer. 

       The report omitted figures where pensions were added to salaries, it would be 
beneficial to see this data. 

       There was no equality impact data; this was important for addressing the 
gender pay gap.  

       It was noted that becoming a Living Wage employer would result in reduced 
pay for some staff. 

  
RESOLVED: 
  

1.     Council approved the Pay Policy Statement for 2023-24. 
 

86. Updates to the West Northamptonshire Constitution  
 
Councillor Patel presented the report which sought Council’s consideration to the 
recommendations made by the Democracy and Standards Committee in relation to 
proposed updates to the Constitution. 
  
Councillor Grant seconded the report. 
  
Members made the following comments: 

       Cross-party working was working well and appreciated. 
       It was impossible to please everybody but there should be a continuous push 

to find a solution that worked for as many people as possible. 
       Some Members felt that the Chairmanship should be shared between all 

political groups. 
       Some Members felt that 2 minutes for speeches was too short, and that 

questions to Cabinet Members could be dealt with outside of Full Council 
meetings. 

       Some felt that 5pm start times for meetings were too early 
       It was noted that the Constitution was a living document and always subject to 

future amendments. 
       It was further noted that any Member of the Council could come along to 

speak on any items at the Democracy and Standards Committee. 
  
RESOLVED: 
  

1.     Council: 
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a)    Noted and approved the updates to the Constitution as set out in Section 5 
of the report;  

b)    Delegated to the Monitoring Officer the power to make those amendments 
and any consequential amendments that may be necessary; and  

c)     Noted that these changes come into effect following the conclusion of the 
meeting at which they were agreed. 

d)    Noted that the updates delegated to the Monitoring Officer at the previous 
meeting had been completed. 

 
87. Procurement and implementation of Children's Social Care Case Management 

System  
 
Councillor Baker presented the report which sought approval of budget provision to 
proceed with the replacement of the Case Management  
System for Children’s Social Care across Northamptonshire, which would be used by 
Northamptonshire Children’s Trust (NCT) in the delivery of children’s social care. It 
would be funded by West and North Northamptonshire Councils (WNC and NNC). 
  
Councillor Hughes seconded the report. 
  
Members made the following comments: 

       There was a long-standing lack of infrastructure and inadequate IT facilities. 
Systems needed to be able to flag vulnerabilities and collect data on bullying, 
racism, sexual abuse, etc. 

       Good IT systems would mean better morale for staff and more effective 
working; some Members questioned whether the new system would be 
running by December 2023. 

  
RESOLVED: 
  

1.     Council: 
a)    Agreed the recommendation from Cabinet that a budget change be made 

as set out in the report, and noted and endorsed the delegated authority to 
the Cabinet Member for Finance in consultation with the Executive Director 
of Finance to access and utilise appropriate funding for the Case 
Management System for Children’s Social Care. 

b)    Noted and endorsed the decision of Cabinet to proceed with the 
replacement of the Case Management System for the Children’s Social 
Care across Northamptonshire, which would be operated by Northants 
Children’s Trust (NCT), with a financial contribution by WNC of £1.573m as 
outlined in section 6 of the report.  

c)     Noted the decision of Cabinet to delegate authority to the Cabinet Member 
for Children, Families, Education and Skills, in liaison with the Executive 
Director of People Services, to take any further decisions and actions 
required to implement the Case Management System and award contracts 
in relation to this. 

 
88. Urgent Business (previously agreed with the Chairman)  

 
None advised. 
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The meeting closed at 6.55 pm 
 
 

Chair: ________________________ 
 

Date: ________________________ 


